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February 1, 2023

Dear Parents and/or Guardians:

The New York State Department of Health requires that all school districts test their drinking
water sources for lead contamination. We have had our water tested and samples submitted as
required by law.

Effective December 22, 2022 the action level of lead in drinking water is 5 ppb, reduced from 15
ppb. In anticipation of this happening, on August 31, 2022 water samples in 16 areas were
retested. Of those 16 samples, 8 were still reported to be above the action level of 5 ppb. The
school district has taken the necessary action to prohibit the use of these faucets being used for
drinking purposes.

We want to assure you that the Scio Central School District is in compliance with all of the
regulations and we are committed to providing a safe and healthy learning environment for all
students, staff and community members in our school buildings. A copy of the full report with
our water testing results is available on the school district website at www.sciocsd.org.

Should you have any questions, please contact our Director of Buildings & Grounds, Ms. Martin.
Thank you for your continued support of our school and the facilities we keep safe for our

children.
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Jennifer Zappelletti Doreen Martin
Superintendent Senior Maintenance Mechanic

Sincerely




